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BOARD MEETING MINUTES
Monday 18 April, 2016 - Melbourne Sports & Aquatic Centre, 6.30pm
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	WELCOME    
Present: Catherine Swift, Gavin Murphy, Nicci Rossouw, Bryan Bird, Lee-Anne Carpenter, Peta Murphy, Matthew O’Brien, Fiona Young (ED).

Apologies: Carl Freshwater. Peta advised that Bruce Whittaker was standing down from the Board following the death of his partner.
Action – a letter to be sent to Bruce thanking him for his contributions.
Election of Office Bearers – due to her political commitments, Peta advised she did not feel able to re-stand as President and nominated Nicci. Nicci was elected to the position of President in a unanimous vote.

Gavin Murphy was elected Vice President in a vote from Bryan Bird.

Matthew O’Brien was elected as Finance Director.

New President Nicci, thanked the outgoing President Peta, for her contributions over the past three and a half years, noting the organisation has a sound governance structure and well positioned to continue moving forward.
Conflict of interest declaration – nil

Matters arising from the previous Minutes   
Presenter training – waiting on new staff to be appointed at SA to confirm training requirements.
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	Matters for decision 

Major decisions – nil
Minor decisions - nil
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	Matters for dISCUSSion 

Strategic Planning: – the ED spoke to her report noting several grant applications are still in the assessment phase. Membership numbers are tracking consistently with those from 2015 and Bryan observed that tournament numbers are up from previous years. Matt thought it would be good promotion to include some of the statistics in the S&RV newsletter.
Action – ED to include 2015 figures in future newsletter(s).
Finance Report
The ED provided a cash flow analysis and comments around the Squash Australia loan agreement. 

Squash Australia has just released terms around the payment of affiliation fees for 2016 (now based on individual registration numbers and types) and the ED will update the budget accordingly and circulate to the Board.
Actions – ED to follow up loan conditions with Richard Vaughan, Nicci and Peta to contact David Mandel.
Risk Management

The ED and Matt O’Brien explained the updated Risk Management matrix which includes some additional sub-categories. Working sheets for each category of the matrix were circulated with Board papers. Matt noted the Risk Management policy and plans should be reviewed on a 3-4 monthly basis.
The ED outlined a recent case of the risk management plan in action:

· A complaint had been received from a player regarding the lighting conditions at a State Grade venue just prior to the Summer State Grade finals. 

· Following risk management protocol, an inspection was arranged and light readings taken. 

· It was found the lighting was generally well below the accepted minimum standard of 300 lux.

· Advice was sought from S&RV’s lawyers and the decision was made to relocate the finals.

· The venue was informed, provided with a copy of the report with recommendations for action.

· The ED investigated possible government rebate programs and provided the venue operator with contact details of two companies that could conduct an audit of existing light fittings and advice on new LED placements and installation.
All State Grade venues will now be assessed over the coming months.

Squash Logic’s lighting was also found to be deficient on a number of courts and the lessee has already arranged for and received a quote for replacement of all current lighting with LEDs. The rebate and subsequent operating costs are very attractive and the work is likely to proceed in the near future. A case study will be done and published on the process once complete.

Director Portfolios
Portfolios were confirmed as:
Peta Murphy - events, organisational excellence

Nicci Rossouw - marketing & communications, clubs & venues

Bruce Whittaker – finance, risk management

Matt O’Brien - finance, risk management

Gavin Murphy - pathways (coaching), finance, risk management

Catherine Swift – Racquetball, organisational excellence  

Bryan Bird - Masters liaison, competition (pennant, matrix)

Lee-Anne Carpenter - pathways (referees), sponsorship, organisational excellence

Carl Freshwater - finance, risk management, competition
S&RV Committees were confirmed as:

Finance & Risk – Matthew O’Brien, Carl Freshwater, Gavin Murphy

Disciplinary/Tribunal – Peter Wright, James Woods, Warwick Wright, Jenny Gearing

Referees – Marcus Smith, Steve Murray, Lee-Anne Carpenter

Racquetball – Paul Vear, Chris Fuhrmeister, David Maher, Elisha Mitchell, Darren O'Donnell, Shaun Quinn, Nicci Rossouw, Campbell Shobbrook, Catherine Swift

Coaching – Geoff Wilcock, Tim Batty, Paul Feeney, Paul Price, Gavin Murphy
Governance – Peta Murphy, Nicci Rossouw, Catherine Swift, Fiona Young

Pennant – Brendan Woodford, Brendan Perry, James Poynton, Bryan Bird, Daniela Paszkiewicz, Carl Freshwater (note: yet to have inaugural meeting and desire to include a female pennant player(s))
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	MATTERS FOR NOTING
Major Correspondence - nil
Minutes of sub-committees – nil
Other Matters for Noting – nil
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	GENERAL BUSINESS
S&RV Staff   
The Ed reported that:
Ben Rowles, in a partnership with Eskimo Media (My Sport Live), has been contracted 1 day a week to provide media/communications services

Paul Price and Jason Holmes have been contracted to coordinate S&RV’s Underpinning (S&RV Academy, Targeted Athlete Program and Talent Development) Program and

Jason Holmes has been contracted to provide regional liaison, coaching, clinics and course delivery.

All three positions contribute to areas funded under the Sport & Recreation Victoria “Supporting Victorian Sport & Recreation Program.”
Pop Up Shop
Work is continuing on the Pop Up S&R Shop with the activation to be held at Knox Westfield from May 9 to June 5. A mix of students and Mountain District Club members have volunteered to assist with staffing the shop (7 days/week) and an induction day for staff will be held at Genesis, Wantirna on May 4. Still some areas to be worked through with Westfield around shop fit-out and promotion.
Gavin and Nicci noted they are both available to assist on days as needed.

Gala Squash Night
Jason Holmes is organizing a fundraiser Gala Night for the Victorian Junior State Team on May 20. He has asked if the Board could provide a table.
Action – Board members interested in attending or donating the cost of a ticket to contact the ED.
Squash Australia President’s Meeting
Peta gave a quick overview of the last President’s meeting (minutes attached). Noted also SA has asked for input to determine which of their regulations/policies should be reviewed or reclassified.
Upcoming Events 
For Board members to attend where possible:
· Mega Squash & Racquetball event for MS – 12noon April 30 to 12noon May 1 @ MSAC. Note, also an additional location and first outside MSAC, Wodonga Squash & Racquetball Club.

· Country Championships – 21/22 May @ MSAC, 9am – 5pm daily.

Board Code, Charter and 2016 Calendar

Circulated for review.

Referee Life Members
No certificates were issued by VSRRA when Life Membership was granted and a number of the referees have asked if S&RV can produce a certificate for them.

Action – ED to arrange as required.
Bank Signatories

Fiona Young (ED), Adrienne Kirby (Finance Manager) and Gavin Murphy were confirmed as bank signatories for 2016.
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	Meeting finalisation 

Next meeting – Monday 23 May, 6.30pm at MSAC
Meeting closed 8.00pm.

Chairperson

_______________________________________________   Date  ___________________



